STOWEY-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Methodist Hall on the 3rd December 2014.
Present: Councillors K Betton (Chairman), R Brewer, K Tatham, J K Knibbs, A Thornhill, Mrs E Balmforth, R Brent, Ms H Clewett and Mrs B Braidley There were six parishioners present.
1.       APOLOGIES


There were none.
2.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th November 2014 having been circulated, were agreed, signed and dated.

3.
MATTERS ARISING

There were none.
4.
MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS ON THE 
AGENDA

There were none.
5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Two letters have been received from parishioners. One is from some of the residents in Stowey thanking the Parish Council for support on the recent TRO for the weight restriction through Stowey. The other letter was concerning the parking on the A368 near the school and the Cappards Road junction. This matter will be raised with the PCSOs. There was also a request by the Methodist Church for a Councillor to do a reading at the Carol service on the 15th December and Councillor Mrs Braidley kindly volunteered to do this. 
6a.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
i) Sunny Bank, Church Lane, Bishop Sutton
Erection of two storey side extension and replacement garage.
The Parish Council felt they would support an extension to this property in principle but do not support this application due to the design and choice of materials, particularly the use of so much cedar, as this does not reflect the existing streetscape in this area. 

6b
RESULTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.
i) Bonhill Barn, Bonhill Lane, Bishop Sutton
Prior approval request for change of use from Agricultural Barn to Dwelling (C3).
Refuse
ii) 45 Woodcroft, Bishop Sutton
Erection of two storey side and single storey rear extensions.

Permit

iii) Brooklands, Church Lane, Bishop Sutton
Erection of single storey rear extension, front porch and replacement garage.

Permit

iv) 8 Lovell Drive, Bishop Sutton
Erection of two storey rear extension
Permit
7.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

i)
Report from the Working Party
We are a little over half way through the community consultation phase, which ends on 12th December. The team held two popular drop in sessions during November in Bishop Sutton which were well attended. The feedback received so far is overwhelmingly positive, but we want to hear from as many people as possible before the consultation ends
8.
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

The District Councillor reported that there have been problems with delivery lorries parking in Lovell Drive and also on Wick Road when attending the new development at Cappards and this is making exit from Cappards Rd very difficult. 


He also reported that despite B&NES agreeing to remove the Ford signs in Stowey this has not yet happened and he asked the Parish Council for support in persuading B&NES to remove them.


New sign posts have also now appeared (for the weight limit in Stowey) at Brook Farm and Hayes Pond on the A368 and he feels they should have used the existing posts and wished to know if the Parish Council has any views on this matter.

Finally, the new Barratts development at Summer Leaze has had several streetlights erected and he wondered whether the Parish Council has a view on this. 
9.
REPORT FROM B&NES ON EXTRA NIGHT FOR YOUTH BUS
We have recently requested an update from the Youth Service on the provision of the extra night as we have been made aware that there have recently been problems with anti social behaviour when the bus has left. We also understand that on one occasion the bus went to Chew Stoke instead. No reply has yet been received and we will escalate this matter with B&NES.
10.       PLAY AREA AT VILLAGE HALL

The meeting was opened for a presentation by Jane’s Pond. The meeting resumed and a discussion of the options took place with Kate Miller agreeing to consult with various ages and groups within the community to enable a specification to be drawn up for consideration and consultation.
11.
RECREATION GROUND

A letter has been received from the organisers of the Chew Valley 10K requesting use of the recreation ground for their event on the 21 June 2015. At this point the meeting was opened for a parishioner to speak. The meeting resumed and it was proposed by Councillor Betton, seconded by Councillor Mrs Balmforth and unanimously agreed to grant this request, subject to liaising with the Cricket Club on the areas to be protected.

12.
VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

It was felt that closer working between the Village Hall Committee and the Parish Council could be beneficial and it was therefore proposed by Councillor Betton, seconded by Councillor Brent and carried with 1 abstention, that the Parish Council makes a formal request for a Councillor to have a seat as a member of the Village Hall Committee. It was agreed to offer to meet with the Committee to discuss this.
13.
HEDGEROWS, ROADS, PAVEMENTS, DITCHES & DRAINS


i)
Stowey Rd, Stowey. It was reported that there are several pot holes along the edge of the road. This will be reported to B&NES.


ii)
Holy Trinity Church, Wick Rd, Bishop Sutton. It was reported that some of the Yew Trees need attention. As this is a closed churchyard maintained by B&NES this will be reported to them. 
14.
FOOTPATHS

There was nothing to report.
15.
FINANCES


i)
Report from Finance Working Party.


The finance working party met to discuss the precept and expenditure 
proposals for 2015/16 and other financial matters.

The working party has prepared an initial draft budget for consideration. This will also be included on the agenda for the next meeting. It was noted that the setting of the precept may need to be deferred to the February 2015 meeting.

The working party is proposing a small change to the layout of the budget and eventually the reporting format for financial matters by grouping expenditure into four funds - Community Fund, Repairs & Renewals Fund, Personnel & Training Fund and Parish Overheads Fund.

iv)
Cheques for signature.

Details of the current financial situation were given: -

Current Account




£2,885.41
Clubs and Societies Reserve



£27,102.63
Cheques to pay: -

Filer’s Coaches (1669)



£100.00
New Leaf Tree & Garden Services (1670)

£105.00
The Red Lion (1671)




£126.00

Salaries (1672 & 1673)



£449.50
Expenses (1673)




£38.37
HMRC (1674)




£54.80
Adoption of the Financial Statement was proposed by Councillor Thornhill, seconded by Councillor Ms Clewett and unanimously agreed.
16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th January 2015 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.12pm.
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